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Representing the Archdiocese of Newark, Diocese of Camden, Diocese of Metuchen, 
Diocese of Paterson, Diocese of Trenton, Byzantine Catholic Eparchy of Passaic and 

Our Lady of Deliverance Syriac Catholic Diocese 

 

ACTION ALERT 
COMPENSATORY EDUCATION 

 

 

ISSUE: Chapter 192 (Compensatory Education) provides remedial instruction in Reading, 

Language Arts, and Mathematics for students in nonpublic schools.  However, the 

program service been reduced as a result of an increase in enrollment in the 

program and the freeze in funding at $995.33 since the 2008-2009 school year.  

The amount of time provided for the service has also been decreased since the 

2008-2009 school year as a result of costs incurred by the providers of the service. 

OUR 

POSITION: The New Jersey Catholic Conference and the New Jersey Network of Catholic 

School Families fully support this issue in order to remediate children in 

compensatory education and to increase their success for the future.   

 

ACTION: Call, write or email the Office of Governor Phil Murphy and indicate that it has 

been over 10 years since this program has received a statutory increase.  The 

amount listed in the Budget language should be at least $1,100.00 per service in 

order to provide additional time for the teaching of these three subject areas.  See 

the enclosed Talking Points for additional details.   

 

 Mailing Address  The Honorable Phil Murphy 

  Governor of the State of New Jersey 

  The State House 

  P.O. Box 001 

  Trenton, NJ  08625 

 

 Phone: (609) 292-6000 

  

 Email: https://nj.gov/governor/contact/all/  

 

You can also contact Governor Murphy through the NJCC Voter Voice System 

https://www.votervoice.net/NJCC/campaigns/70946/respond  

 

 

https://nj.gov/governor/contact/all/
https://www.votervoice.net/NJCC/campaigns/70946/respond


Talking Points on Chapter 192 (Compensatory Education) 

 

 

 

 Compensatory Education consists of remediation services for Math, 

Language Arts, and Reading.   

 

 Each service has been capped at $995.33 for the current school year.  That 

figure does not take into account the “off the top” administrative costs by 

the provider.  That figure has not been increased since the 2008-2009 

school year.   

 

 As a result of the static amount, the services have been reduced.  There is 

no required number of minutes per week required for this service 

established by the New Jersey Department of Education. When the law 

was first enacted in 1977, it was determined that the child receive at least 

45 minutes per week in service.  However, in recent years that amount has 

been reduced by many service providers and districts to as little as 25 

minutes per week.  In many instances, the class size has also been 

increased in these remedial programs in order to meet the statutory limit of 

$995.33 per service.  

  

 It is almost impossible to show significant effects in remediation with so 

little “time on task.”  Our goal is to have these children remediated and not 

have them serve as “lifers” in the Compensatory Education programs. 

 

 This year, a miscalculation of the number of eligible students by the 

NJDOE reduced the per-pupil amount by 15%, thus forcing eligible 

students to lose 15% of their hours of service from the onset of the 

program in September.  

 

 We are asking for an increase to $1,100 per service for qualifying 

students. 


